SLMC

Monthly General Membership Meeting

Monday, March 19, 2007

President Silvas called the monthly meeting of the SLMC general membership to order at 7:31 p.m. 

Club Chaplain, Nat Chavez opened the evening’s activities by leading all present in prayer, followed by a pledge of allegiance under the direction of Club Vice President, Matt Mora. 

President Silvas then welcomed all new members and guest present and invited them to come forward to be recognized. He was joined by two guest, Ted Wetholm and Tom Franke, who introduced themselves to the membership. 

Next, President Silvas invited those members celebrating March birthdays to line up in the front of the room for a birthday song and a gift of evening raffle tickets. Ten of the twenty-one members named were present and enjoyed their birthday recognition.     

 The cooking team for the evening was called out of the kitchen and head chef Don Jungman along with the following members were awarded a round of applause for a delicious meal; Bill Groff, Ben Olenick, and Leonard Hebert     

Secretary, David Keller, distributed printed copies of the previous month’s meeting minutes. They had also been posted on the Club’s new Internet Website www.saintlukemensclub.com prior to the evening’s meeting and members had been encouraged to review them. Hearing no corrections a motion was made by member Paul Biever to accept these minutes, second by many, and declared approved as presented. 

Club Treasurer, Greg Shean, next presented a financial report for February. After distributing copies of the Club’s monthly income and expense report he noted a year-to-date income of $1,166.73, which was approximately $800 under budget. He also provided explanations for several line items in this report. Lastly, Greg reviewed the planned meeting meal menus through September. There being no questions or corrections heard President Silvas declared this report approved as presented. 

A record of the Club’s correspondence received since the last meeting was then presented by Secretary, David Keller. He reported that in these communications he had received 39 thank you letters from appreciative students who had participated in the Gerlach livestock auction. He also noted several invoices for Wild Game Dinner expenses.  

In preparation for Easter, President Silvas asked Chaplain Nat Chavez to conduct a special Lenten service for the members attending the evenings meeting. Chaplain Chavez reminded all present the importance of our spiritual commitments to serve our community and he used the events of the upcoming Easter week to help everyone re-dedicate and focus their attention on our Club’s mission. He concluded by leading all in solemn prayer and a moment of silence for our departed members. 

Next, Joe Pina introduced our guest speaker for the evening, Dr. Bhavesh J. Shah, D.P.M.. As a licensed Podiatrist and the medical director of the Apollo Research Institute, Dr. Shah informed the members about proper foot care and the importance of controlling and relieving foot pain. He offered several inexpensive solutions to helping members who suffer from chronic foot discomfort. Following several questions the audience thanked and applauded Dr. Shah for his interesting presentation.         
Old Business:

· Documented Response Procedure for Member Deaths – Chaplain Nat Chavez distributed a revised written procedure addressing the Club’s response upon death notification of a member or member’s family. He asked each member present to tell their families about the importance of alerting the Club if a death occurs.    

· Capital Campaign Status Update - Chairman Don O’Brien reported he had sent an email to the Capital Campaign Committee representative and is awaiting their response. He is asking for a meeting to receive an update on this fund raising progress.

· Fiesta Finale Update – Booth Co-Chairman Alfredo Avila and John McCauley announced that the St. Luke’s Festival would be on April 29 starting at 11a.m. with our beer, wine cooler and margarita booth opening at noon and serving until 9:30 p.m. Gate admission has been set at $3.00 with food and drink tickets at .50 cents each. The SLMC booth will have a worker sign-in log and be required to have an incident report log. Only two bottles can be sold with each sale and must be opened when handed to the customer. Beer will be sold for 6 tickets. All purchasers must be born on or after April 30, 1986. President Silvas also added that there would be no inventory given away.

· 501c Entity Update - Chairman Don O’Brien indicated that there was no news to report at this time. 

 New Business:  

· None.

Reports by appointed Officers: 

Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder stated he had given the President preliminary numbers on the 2007 WGD and would be reporting at the April meeting more information.  

    Chaplain – Nat Chavez no report

    Family Center Officer – John McCauley no report

 Inventory Control – Steve Kelly thanked everyone for helping with setup and clean up for the Wild Game Dinner. 

    Membership – Eric Johnson was not present and provided no report.

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley no report

Reports by standing committees:
    Audit – None

 Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked our prayers for John Kotzur in a nursing home and Micky Carle who was at home but very ill. He also welcomed Emilio Rojo back after finishing his cancer treatments and Steve Sanchez return following triple bypass. 

    Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg reported no news is good news.

    Scholarships – Alex Flores no report

    Life Time – Terry Sparrow no report 

    Entertainment – Mike Perez was not present and delivered no report.

 Special Projects – Ralf announced the beginning of the WGD distributions process with a deadline for written request set for May 15th. His committee would have a meeting following this deadline to develop a distribution list. Currently, one Special Project Committee request was pending from St. Luke’s seeking support for a luncheon in April to host visiting priest. Ralf also stated his committee was considering an exciting and different format for this year’s WGD distribution event. More information would follow.  

    Public Relations – Everett Elstak was not present and delivered no report. 

 Wild Game Dinner – R.C. Contreras thanked everyone for their great effort. He acknowledged his co-assistants, Duffy Bowen and George Delgado, and stated a meeting was planned on March 22 in the Family Center to discuss our failures and successes. Don O’Brien noted that raffle ticket sales were less than past years and we would be looking hard at this problem. Lastly, Alex Flores was presented a framed picture for all his work with WGD table reservations.     

Comments or announcements for the good of the club were heard from: 

1. Steve Kelly who in honor of St. Patrick read an Irish prayer and invited all to raise a toast for the Club.

2. Homer Fetzer announced that the St. Luke’s Habitat House build might be delayed a few days due to a late foundation pour but would soon be back on schedule. 

3. Another member announced two fund raisers - Fr. Eric was hosting a 3/22 golf tournament at Mission DeLargo for $55 a player, and Fr. Mike was having a round of golf at Silverhorn Golf Club on 4/28 at 1p.m.     

Raffle prize drawing winners for the evening were: Ben Olenick, Lou Rangel Jr., and Oscar Uresti. 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was heard at 8:59 p.m. from Larry Ridder, seconded by Ralf Meneses and approved by all present. 

Closing Prayer: Chaplain, Nat Chavez led all in a final prayer and wished them a Holy Easter.  

The evening’s raffle provided $167 in ticket sales, dinner sales delivered $270, and the poker table awarded the Club $20.

______________________



____________________________

David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

March 12, 2007

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

None

Correspondence – Support Request 

1. Seton Home - Invitation 17th Annual Great Expectations Gala 4/14/07

2. 
St. Luke’s Environmental Group request $200 for Easter project.  

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1.
WGD Corporate Table Reservation check $900.00 – Hospital Klean (Antonio Flores)

2.
Gerlach Livestock Show and Auction – 39 Student thank you letters from:


Travis White, Rob Harmon, Brittany Avaios, Cody Brown, Alyssa Nicole Hacker, 


Karl Warnke, Madison Yandon, Bailee Kilgore, Tyler Towles, Sara Woods, 


Kat Pruneda, Kelsey Mahan, Amber Harmon, Christopher Thomas, Sean Denton, 


David Newman, Chase Hubbert, Chad Brieger, Aubrey Brieger, Andrew Pohlen, 


Josh Heath, Katelynne Brown, Kelsie Stone, Kallie Tuttle, Mary Kate Ingram, 


Christin Cavazos, Anna Kermsh, T. Pohlen, Anissa Munson, Jackie Dunn, Sara Neuman,


Rebecca Zolinski, Brianna Alexa Somohano, Alex Blue Jr., Brittney Kilgore, Shelry Baumann, 


Patrick Thrash III, Alex Dempsey, Matt Randel   

3.
St. PJ’s Children’s Home Newsletter 

4. Walter Gerlach Livestock Show – $2800 invoice  (past due)

5. Frost Bank Visa Credit Card Merchant Invoice – February - $27.57

Additional Communications Received 

Since Executive Meeting March 12, 2007

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

None

Correspondence – Support Request  

1. St. Leo The Great Catholic School – general request for support. 


Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. Games TPS Invoice for WGD Bartenders - $875.00 
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